
 Sandy Neck Board Meeting 
January 9, 2017 

 
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Sandy Neck Board was held on January 9, 2017 in the Selectmen’s 
Conference Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 7:31 pm by 
Chairman Richard French.  
 
 
Roll Call:  
 Board Members present: Pete Sampou, Tom O’Neill, Bill Monroe, and Wendy Paquette. and Rich 

French.  
 Board Members absent:  Bill Carey and Nate King. 
 Staff: Nina Coleman, Sandy Neck Park Manager, and Debbie Lavoie, Secretary. 
 Council Liaisons absent: Phil Wallace and John Flores. 
 Public: Diane Lomba and Kylie Palomba. 

 
 
Act on Minutes:  
 On a motion by Tom O’Neill and seconded by Pete Sampou, the Sandy Neck Board unanimously 

voted to approve the December 12, 2016 minutes with a minor correction to the spelling of Bill 
Monroe’s name.  

 
 
Correspondence: 
 None. 

 
 
Staff Report:  
Nina Coleman addressed the Board: 

 The Gatehouse is open by appointment only.  Call the gatehouse & leave a message 508-362-8300.   
The Gatehouse is currently being renovated – new paint and interior upgrading.   

 Recent storm – no erosion issues.   No turtles or wildlife issues either.  Good news. 
 There is one snowy owl on the beach. 
 Will start working on renewal application process soon. 

 
 
Old Business:  
The Long-term Coastal Resiliency Alternatives Report was discussed.   
Pete Sampou addressed the Board: 

 Pete Sampou has met with several Town Councilors.  They have been receptive to the information 
he has provided and he will continue to keep the Board informed. 

 
 
New Business: 
Sandy Neck Beach Park, Habitat Conservation Permit for Piping Plovers and Least Terns 
 Continued to February 13th meeting. 
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Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: 
 none 

 
 
Public Comment:   
 none 

 
 
Adjournment: 
 There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.  

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Debbie Lavoie, Secretary 

 


